## BRITISH SCHOOL IN THE LEBANON

## TENTH MEETING OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS

## WEINESDAY DECEMBER 21ST 1960

Present: Dr. J. Hitti (Chairman),

Mr. A.J. Edden,

Dean Farid Hanania

Mr. A.J. Catoni,

Mr. T.W. Morray

Apologies: Sheikh Najib Alamuddin,

Mr. F.E. Boustany

Mr. G. Heseldin

Me. J. Mekkaoui.

Mr. G. Tueni

Mr. N. Joly

- 1. Mr. Edden explained that the object of this meeting was to report on the progress of the Appeal so far and to discuss means of a further "drive". So far £1,000 had been received from the "Mother Cat Co.", and Dr. Hitti produced a cheque for £1.5000 from Mr. Charles Kettaneh (£13000 on behalf of Kettaneh Bros and £12,000 on his own behalf).
- 2. Dr. Hitti proposed and it was agreed that H.E. the Ambassador should be asked to consider a personal approach to M. Henri Pharach to discover whether he, the latter, would be agreeable to calling a meeting of a selected number of Sponsors to guide the Governors and the Appeal sub-Committee on the best methods of pursuing the Appeal. Mr. Edden agreed to put this proposal to the Ambassador. (Item 2 of the Third Meeting of the Appeal Sub-Committee refers).
- 3. It was agreed that Messrs. Russell and Co., Chartered Accountants, should be asked to undertake the audit of the School and Appeal Accounts. Mr. Catoniagreed to approach Mr. Scott-Smith on this point;
- 4. It was agreed that a letter of thanks be sent to the National Cash Register Co. for their services in producing the Appeal letters.
- 5. It was agreed that Wr. T. Jabbour's reimbursement for his services for the Appeal Committee should be £1.150/- per month provisionally.
- 6. It was recommended that the Appeal Sub-Committee should be asked to consider approaching Hotel owners and companies.